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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

 




December 15, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, December 15, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrative Assistant, Cody Roush, Adam Greene.  Attending virtually were: Councilman Rich Summers; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Tim Hunt, HWC; Sara Guth, BLN; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Tiffany Whaley, Martin County EMS Director; Vicki Wathen; John Jones, Building Maintenance. Also attending virtually where one iphone and one visitor participant who did not identify themselves. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of December 1, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

A motion to approve the Holiday Resolution 2020-30 for 2021 Holidays was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.

A motion to approve the Meeting Resolution 2020-31 for 2021 Commissioner meeting dates was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.

Andy Ringwald, EMA, stated they are wrapping up year end.

Lori Carrico, Treasurer, submitted an Authorization and Agreement for Treasury Management Services between German American Bank and the County for signature.  German American Bank will be providing electronic form documentation.   President George signed the agreement.

Tiffany Whaley, Director Martin County EMS, stated that vaccines will be available for first responders through Good Samaritan Hospital and several EMS employees will be receiving it. 
Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrative Assistant, submitted quotes for the road widener.  McAlisters rental prices are $3,100 per week.  The equipment can be purchased for $6,190.00 through Bonell Industries.  A motion to approve the purchase of a road widener was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor the motion passed. Updates were given on various projects.  

Tim Hunt, HWC, appreciated the Commissioners complimenting the contract work being done.  They are finishing up Mt. Pleasant and Brooks House Roads.  The Crews made up for the managerial issues previously reported.  Tim Hunt will be attending a zoom meeting with Loogootee High School students regarding the historical significance of Bridge 58. 
Terri Alcorn, submitted a bridge inspection contract between INDOT and the County. A motion was not needed as it had previously been approved.  This was submitted for administrative purposes. 

President George informed that the Mail drop box has arrived for the Clerk’s Office. Placement to be determined.

President George thanked Councilman Summers for all he has done for the County.

Attorney Dave Lett, advised the Commissioners that Surveyor Nate Hoffman has drafted a letter regarding the river cabins for the DNR.  The letter will state that a new flood evaluation along with an elevation check needs to transpire.  This could take up to eighteen months to reevaluate and finalize. Attorney Lett submitted the GIS limited use Agreement supplied by Surveyor Hoffman for signature by the Commissioners. A motion to approve the agreement was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.   Attorney Lett, submitted the County Capital Asset Resolution 2020-32 for approval.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
President George asked if the board was ready to proceed on the upgrading of the Air Conditioning units for the Courthouse.  Quotes were previously submitted from Spartan and M&M Electric.  A motion was made to approve the quote submitted by M&M Electric in the amount of $31,279.00 allowing for a possible increase due to the quote expiring was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  A request for information on the frequency of the maintenance on the generator at the Fairgrounds was made.  Auditor Abel will follow up.
President George asked if the front doors had leaked following the previous repairs. Auditor Abel stated that no leaks had been reported to her office.  A brief discussion followed about replacing the sidewalks around the Courthouse next year.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, asked if the Commissioner had determined if they wanted to proceed with the scanning of all of the transfer books.  The quote was submitted at the last meeting.   A motion to approve SBS Portals scanning the transfer books in the amount of $10,138.15 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
President George, gave the Veterans Service Officers report. There was one trip to Bloomington made.  Seventeen total calls. Four assists and two meetings held. 
Commissioner Boyd, addressed issues that had transpired at the County garage.  Boyd proposed that the mechanic no longer have use of the County truck for transportation to and from work.   A motion was made to no longer allow use of the Highway truck by the mechanic for travel to and from work effective January 1, 2021 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George.  Commissioner Boyd and President George approved, Commissioner Summers was opposed.  Motion passed.

Important Dates:
Safety Meeting to be determined for January.
The Courthouse will be closed:
Thursday and Friday, December 24 & December 25, 2020 for Christmas
Thursday and Friday, December 31, 2020 & January 1, 2020 for New Years
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, December 29, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Attendance by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office.
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